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LUSIGNAN OR THE ABBAYE OF LA TRAPPE A NOVEL VOL III
102. The Apples of Paradise ccccxii.108. Aboukir the Dyer and Abousir the Barber dccclxvii.? ? ? ? ? No sin is there in drinking of wine, for it
affords All that's foretold (117) of union and love and happy cheer..Khalif, El Mamoun El Hakim bi Amrillah, The Merchant of Cairo and the
Favourite of the, iii. 171..On this wise we abode a whole year, at the end of which time she was absent (185) from me a month's space, wherefore
fire raged in my heart on her account. When it was the next month, behold, a little eunuch presented himself to me and said, "I am a messenger to
thee from such an one," [naming my mistress], "who giveth thee to know that the Commander of the Faithful hath sentenced her to be drowned, her
and those who are with her, six-and-twenty slave-girls, on such a day at Deir et Tin, (186) for that they have confessed against one another of
lewdness, and she biddeth thee look how thou mayst do with her and how thou mayst contrive to deliver her, even if thou gather together all her
money and spend it upon her, for that this is the time of manhood." (187) Quoth I, "I know not this woman; belike it is other than I [to whom this
message is addressed]; so beware, O eunuch, lest thou cast me into stress." Quoth he, "Behold, I have told thee [that which I had to say,"] and went
away, leaving me in concern [on her account]..? ? ? ? ? e. The Fifth Officer's Story dccccxxxiv.As for his mother, Shah Khatoun, great was her
longing for her son and she [still] thought of him and news of him was cut off from her, wherefore her life was troubled and she forswore sleep and
could not make mention of him before King Caesar her husband. Now she had an eunuch who had come with her from the court of her uncle King
Suleiman Shah, and he was intelligent, quickwitted, a man of good counsel. So she took him apart one day and said to him, 'Thou hast been my
servant from my childhood to this day; canst thou not therefore avail to get me news of my son, for that I cannot speak of his matter?' 'O my lady,'
answered he, 'this is an affair that thou hast concealed from the first, and were thy son here, it would not be possible for thee to harbour him, lest
thine honour fall into suspicion with the king; for they would never credit thee, since the news hath been spread abroad that thy son was slain by his
uncle.' Quoth she, 'The case is even as thou sayst and thou speakest truly; but, provided I know that my son is alive, let him be in these parts
pasturing sheep and let me not see him nor he me.' And he said to her, 'How shall we contrive in this affair?' 'Here are my treasures and my wealth,'
answered she. 'Take all thou wilt and bring me my son or else news of him.'.? ? ? ? ? To lovers, "What see ye?" he saith, and to hearts of stone,
"What love ye," quoth he, "[if to love me ye disdain?"].?SINDBAD THE SAILOR AND HINDBAD THE PORTER..? ? ? ? ? Though over me be
the tombstone laid, if ever thou call on me, Though rotten my bone should be, thy voice I'll answer, come what will..Girl, The Journeyman and the,
ii. 17..As for Mesrour, he gave not over running till he came to the by-street, [wherein was the house] of Aboulhusn el Khelia. Now the latter was
sitting reclining at the lattice, and chancing to look round, saw Mesrour running along the street and said to Nuzhet el Fuad, "Meseemeth the
Khalif, when I went forth from him, dismissed the Divan and went in to the Lady Zubeideh, to condole with her [for thee;] whereupon she arose
and condoled with him [for me,] saying, 'God greaten thy recompence for [the loss of] Aboulhusn el Khelia!' And he said to her, 'None is dead save
Nuzhet el Fuad, may thy head outlive her!' Quoth she, 'It is not she who is dead, but Aboulhusn el Khelia, thy boon-companion.' And he to her,
'None is dead but Nuzhet el Fuad.' And they gainsaid one another, till the Khalif waxed wroth and they laid a wager, and he hath sent Mesrour the
sword- bearer to see who is dead. Wherefore it were best that thou lie down, so he may see thee and go and acquaint the Khalif and confirm my
saying." So Nuzhet el Fuad stretched herself out and Aboulhusn covered her with her veil and sat at her head, weeping..34. The City of Irem
dxxxviii.? ? ? ? ? The best of all religions your love is, for in you Are love and life made easeful, untroubled and sincere..The Seventh Day..First
Officer's Story, The, ii. 122..? ? ? ? ? f. The Sixth Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor cclxvi.For the uses of food I was fashioned and made, ii.
223..When her husband came home, she said to him, 'I desire to go a-pleasuring.' And he said, ' With all my heart.' So he went, till he came to a
goodly place, abounding in vines and water, whither he carried her and pitched her a tent beside a great tree; and she betook herself to a place
beside the tent and made her there an underground hiding-place, [in which she hid her lover]. Then said she to her husband, 'I desire to mount this
tree.' And he said, 'Do so.' So she climbed up and when she came to the top of the tree, she cried out and buffeted her face, saying, 'Lewd fellow
that thou art, are these thy usages? Thou sworest [fidelity to me] and liedst.' And she repeated her speech twice and thrice..The Nineteenth Night of
the Month..?Story of King Bihkerd..It chances whiles that the blind man escapes a pit, ii. 51..?THE SECOND OFFICER'S STORY..146. The
Lovers of Bassora dcxciii.Presently Aboulhusn turned to a damsel and called to her; whereupon she came to him and he said to her, "By the
protection of God, O damsel, am I Commander of the Faithful?" "Yes, indeed," answered she; "by the protection of God thou in this time art
Commander of the Faithful." Quoth he, "By Allah, thou liest, O thousandfold strumpet!" Then he turned to the chief eunuch and called to him,
whereupon he came to him and kissing the earth before him, said, "Yes, O Commander of the Faithful." "Who is Commander of the Faithful?"
asked Aboulhusn. "Thou," replied the eunuch and Aboulhusn said, "Thou liest, thousandfold catamite that thou art!" Then he turned to another
eunuch and said to him, "O my chief, (20) by the protection of God, am I Commander of the Faithful?" "Ay, by Allah, O my lord!" answered he.
"Thou in this time art Commander of the Faithful and Vicar of the Lord of the Worlds." Aboulhusn laughed at himself and misdoubted of his
reason and was perplexed at what he saw and said, "In one night I am become Khalif! Yesterday I was Aboulhusn the Wag, and to-day I am
Commander of the Faithful." Then the chief eunuch came up to him and said, "O Commander of the Faithful, (the name of God encompass thee!)
thou art indeed Commander of the Faithful and Vicar of the Lord of the Worlds!" And the slave-girls and eunuchs came round about him, till he
arose and abode wondering at his case..? ? ? ? ? Whenas my sisters dear forsake me, grieved that they Must leave their native place and far away
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must hie,.? ? ? ? ? q. The Stolen Necklace dccccxciv.Meanwhile, El Abbas betook himself to his father's camp, which was pitched in the Green
Meadow, by the side of the Tigris, and none might make his way between the tents, for the much interlacement of the tent-ropes. When the prince
reached the first of the tents, the guards and servants came out to meet him from all sides and escorted him till he drew near the sitting-place of his
father, who knew of his coming. So he issued forth of his pavilion and coming to meet his son, kissed him and made much of him. Then they
returned together to the royal pavilion and when they had seated themselves and the guards had taken up their station in attendance on them, the
king said to El Abbas, "O my son, make ready thine affair, so we may go to our own land, for that the folk in our absence are become as they were
sheep without a shepherd." El Abbas looked at his father and wept till he swooned away, and when he recovered from his swoon, he improvised
and recited the following verses:.To return to his wife and her mother. When the former arose in the morning and her husband returned not to her
with break of day, she forebode all manner of calamity and straightway despatched her servants and all who were with her in quest of him; but they
happened not on any trace of him neither fell in with aught of his news. So she bethought herself concerning her affair and complained and wept
and groaned and sighed and blamed perfidious fortune, bewailing that sorry chance and reciting these verses:.?STORY OF THE JOURNEYMAN
AND THE GIRL..? ? ? ? ? o. The Fifteenth Officer's Story dccccxl.Son, The Rich Man and his Wasteful, i. 252..Daughters, The Two Kings and the
Vizier's, iii. 145..? ? ? ? ? Would God upon that bitterest day, when my death calls for me, What's 'twixt thine excrement and blood (50) I still may
smell of thee!.Prince who fell in Love with the Picture, The, i. 256..The king approved her speech and bestowed on her a dress of honour and gave
her magnificent gifts; after which, for that his choice had fallen upon his younger son, Melik Shah, he married her with him and made him his heir
apparent and caused the folk swear fealty to him. When this came to the knowledge of his brother Belehwan and he was ware that his younger
brother had been preferred over him, his breast was straitened and the affair was grievous to him and envy entered into him and rancour; but he
concealed this in his heart, whilst fire raged therein because of the damsel and the kingship..? ? ? ? ? So arise, by your lives I conjure you, arise And
come let us fare to our loved ones away..Presently, as they stood by the mouth of the pit, the lion came scrambling up the sides and would have
issued forth; but, as often as he showed his head, they pelted him with stones, till they beat him down and he fell; whereupon one of the hunters
descended into the pit and despatched him and saw the boy wounded; after which he went to the cabinet, where he found the woman dead, and
indeed the lion had eaten his fill of her. Then he noted that which was therein of clothes and what not else, and advising his fellows thereof, fell to
passing the stuff up to them. Moreover, he took up the boy and bringing him forth of the pit, carried him to their dwelling-place, where they
dressed his wounds and he grew up with them, but acquainted them not with his affair; and indeed, when they questioned him, he knew not what he
should say, for that he was little, when they let him down into the pit. The hunters marvelled at his speech and loved him with an exceeding love
and one of them took him to son and abode rearing him with him [and instructing him] in hunting and riding on horseback, till he attained the age
of twelve and became a champion, going forth with the folk to the chase and to the stopping of the way..When the prince saw her in this plight, he
was as a sleeper awakened and said to her, "What hath befallen thee? Set out to me thy case." "God on thee," answered she, "nevermore send me to
Mariyeh, and do thou protect me, so may God protect thee from the fires of hell!" Then she related to him that which had bedded her with Mariyeh;
which when he heard, there took him the shamefastness of the generous and this was grievous unto him. The love of Mariyeh fled forth of his heart
and he said to the nurse, "How much hadst thou of Mariyeh every month?" "Ten dinars," answered she, and he said, "Be not concerned." Then he
put his hand to his poke and bringing out two hundred dinars, gave them to her and said, "Take this for a whole year's wage and turn not again to
serve any one. When the year is out, I will give thee two years' wage, for that thou hast wearied thyself with us and on account of the cutting off of
thy dependence upon Mariyeh.".? ? ? ? ? Haste not to that thou dost desire, for haste is still unblest; Be merciful to men, as thou on mercy
reckonest;.? ? ? ? ? c. The Third Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor cclv.So the girl's owner betook himself to the bazaar, where he found the youth
seated at the upper end of the merchants' place of session, selling and buying and taking and giving, as he were the moon on the night of its full,
and saluted him. The young man returned his salutation and he said to him, "O my lord, be not thou vexed at the girl's speech the other day, for her
price shall be less than that [which thou badest], to the intent that I may propitiate thy favour. If thou desire her for nought, I will send her to thee,
or if thou wouldst have me abate thee of her price, I will well, for I desire nought but what shall content thee; for that thou art a stranger in our land
and it behoveth us to entreat thee hospitably and have consideration for thee." "By Allah," answered the youth, "I will not take her from thee but at
an advance on that which I bade thee for her aforetime; so wilt thou now sell her to me for seventeen hundred dinars?" And the other answered," O
my lord, I sell her to thee, may God bless thee in her.".? ? ? ? ? b. The Enchanted Youth xxi.? ? ? ? ? Thou taught'st me what I cannot bear; afflicted
sore am I; Yea, thou hast wasted me away with rigour and despite..When King Kisra heard this, he redoubled in loveliking for her and affection
and said to her, 'Do what thou wilt.' So he let bring a litter and carrying her therein to his dwelling-place, married her and entreated her with the
utmost honour. Then he sent a great army to King Dadbin and fetching him and his vizier and the chamberlain, caused bring them before him,
unknowing what he purposed with them. Moreover, he caused set up for Arwa a pavilion in the courtyard of his palace and she entered therein and
let down the curtain before herself. When the servants had set their seats and they had seated themselves, Arwa raised a corner of the curtain and
said, 'O Kardan, rise to thy feet, for it befitteth not that thou sit in the like of this assembly, before this mighty King Kisra.' When the vizier heard
these words, his heart quaked and his joints were loosened and of his fear, he rose to his feet. Then said she to him, 'By the virtue of Him who hath
made thee stand in this place of standing [up to judgment], and thou abject and humiliated, I conjure thee speak the truth and say what prompted
lusignan-or-the-abbaye-of-la-trappe-a-novel-vol-iii.pdf
Page 2/8

Lusignan Or The Abbaye Of La Trappe A Novel Vol Iii

thee to lie against me and cause me go forth from my house and from the hand of my husband and made thee practise thus against a man, (117) a
true believer, and slay him. This is no place wherein leasing availeth nor may prevarication be therein.'.I fear to be seen in the air, ii. 255..27.
Alaeddin Abou es Shamat dxx.Now the children had entered the coppice, to make water, and there was there a forest of trees, wherein, if a
horseman entered, he might wander by the week, [before finding his way out], for none knew the first thereof from the last. So the boys entered
therein and knew not how they should return and went astray in that wood, to an end that was willed of God the Most High, whilst their father
sought them, but found them not. So he returned to their mother and they abode weeping for their children. As for these latter, when they entered
the wood, it swallowed them up and they went wandering in it many days, knowing not where they had entered, till they came forth, at another
side, upon the open country..? ? ? ? ? e. The Niggard and the Loaves of Bread dlxxx.? ? ? ? ? Whenas the burdens all were bounden on and shrill
The camel-leader's call rang out across the air,.Now the singer had entered and the druggist's wife said to him, 'Arise, enter this chest.' So he
entered it and she shut the lid on him and opened to her husband, who came in, in a state of bewilderment, and searched the house, but found none
and overlooked the chest. So he said in himself, 'The house [of which the singer spoke] is one which resembleth my house and the woman is one
who resembles my wife,' and returned to his shop; whereupon the singer came forth of the chest and falling upon the druggist's wife, did his
occasion and paid her her due and weighed down the scale for her. (196) Then they ate and drank and kissed and clipped, and on this wise they
abode till the evening, when she gave him money, for that she found his weaving good, (197) and made him promise to come to her on the
morrow..? ? ? ? ? Persist not on my weakliness with thy disdain nor be Treason and breach of love its troth to thee attributed;.One day, as he went
wandering about the streets, he espied a woman of the utmost beauty and grace, and what he saw of her charms amazed him and there betided him
what made him forget his present plight. She accosted him and jested with him and he besought her of foregathering and companionship. She
consented to this and said to him, 'Let us go to thy lodging.' With this he repented and was perplexed concerning his affair and grieved for that
which must escape him of her company by reason of the straitness of his hand, (261) for that he had no jot of spending money. But he was ashamed
to say, 'No,' after he had made suit to her; so he went on before her, bethinking him how he should rid himself of her and casting about for an
excuse which he might put off on her, and gave not over going from street to street, till he entered one that had no issue and saw, at the farther end,
a door, whereon was a padlock..Forehead, Of that which is written on the, i. 136..So El Aziz sent after his son and acquainted him with that which
had passed; whereupon El Abbas called for four-and-twenty males and half a score horses [and as many camels] and loaded the mules with pieces
of silk and rags of leather and boxes of camphor and musk and the camels [and horses] with chests of gold and silver. Moreover, he took the richest
of the stuffs and wrapping them in pieces of gold-striped silk, laid them on the heads of porters, and they fared on with the treasures till they
reached the King of Baghdad's palace, whereupon all who were present dismounted in honour of El Abbas and escorting him to the presence of
King Ins ben Cais, displayed unto the latter all that they had with them of things of price. The king bade carry all this into the harem and sent for
the Cadis and the witnesses, who drew up the contract and married Mariyeh to Prince El Abbas, whereupon the latter commanded to [slaughter] a
thousand head of sheep and five hundred buffaloes. So they made the bride-feast and bade thereto all the tribes of the Arabs, Bedouins and
townsfolk, and the tables abode spread for the space of ten days..? ? ? ? ? aa. Selim and Selma dccccxxii.? ? ? ? ? Then get thee gone nor covet that
which thou shall ne'er obtain; So shall it be, although the time seem near and the event..? ? ? ? ? w. The Fox and the Folk (235) M.Fourth Officer's
Story, The, ii. 142..The Twenty-Second Night of the Month..Three Men and our Lord Jesus, The, i. 282..? ? ? ? ? Would God thou knewst what I
endure for love of thee and how My vitals for thy cruelty are all forspent and dead!.?STORY OF THE FULLER AND HIS WIFE..? ? ? ? ? I had
not left you, had I known that severance would prove My death; but what is past is past, Fate stoops to no control..? ? ? ? ? In the wide world no
house thou hast, a homeless wanderer thou: To thine own place thou shall be borne, an object for lament. (88).Lover, The Favourite and her, iii.
165..Then he bade fetch the youth and when he was present before him, he prostrated himself to him and prayed for him; whereupon quoth the king
to him, "Out on thee! How long shall the folk upbraid me on thine account and blame me for delaying thy slaughter? Even the people of my city
blame me because of thee, so that I am grown a talking-stock among them, and indeed they come in to me and upbraid me [and urge me] to put
thee to death. How long shall I delay this? Indeed, this very day I mean to shed thy blood and rid the folk of thy prate.".162. Aboukir the Dyer and
Abousir the Barber dccccxxx.When King Shehriyar heard this story, he came to himself and awaking from his drunkenness, (164) said, "By Allah,
this story is my story and this case is my case, for that indeed I was in wrath (165) and [danger of] punishment till thou turnedst me back from this
into the right way, extolled be the perfection of the Causer of causes and the Liberator of necks! Indeed, O Shehrzad," continued he, "thou hast
awakened me unto many things and hast aroused me from mine ignorance.".Sitt el Milah, Noureddin Ali of Damascus and, iii. 3..As for Zubeideh,
she went in to the Khalif and talked with him awhile; then she fell to kissing him between the eyes and on his hand and asked him that which she
had promised Sitt el Milah, saying, "O Commander of the Faithful, I doubt me her lord is not found in this world; but, if she go about in quest of
him and find him not, her hopes will be cut off and her mind will be set at rest and she will sport and laugh; for that, what while she abideth in
hope, she will never cease from her frowardness." And she gave not over cajoling him till he gave Sitt el Milah leave to go forth and make search
for her lord a month's space and ordered her an eunuch to attend her and bade the paymaster [of the household] give her all she needed, were it a
thousand dirhems a day or more. So the Lady Zubeideh arose and returning to her palace, sent for Sitt el Milah and acquainted her with that which
had passed [between herself and the Khalif]; whereupon she kissed her hand and thanked her and called down blessings on her..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ?
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aa. Story of Aziz and Azizeh cxliii.? ? ? ? ? Upon that day my loves my presence did depart;.Thy letter reached me; when the words thou wrot'st
therein I read, iii. 84..As they were thus in the enjoyment of all that in most delicious of easance and delight, and indeed the wine was sweet to
them and the talk pleasant, behold, there came a knocking at the door. So the master of the house went out, that he might see what was to do, and
found ten men of the Khalif's eunuchs at the door. When he saw this, he was amazed and said to them, "What is to do?" Quoth they, "The
Commander of the Faithful saluteth thee and requireth of thee the slave-girl whom thou hast for sale and whose name is Sitt el Milah." By Allah,"
answered the other, "I have sold her." And they said, "Swear by the head of the Commander of the Faithful that she is not in thy dwelling." He
made oath that he had sold her and that she was no longer at his disposal; but they paid no *need to his word and forcing their way into the house,
found the damsel and the young Damascene in the sitting-chamber. So they laid hands upon her, and the youth said, "This is my slave-girl, whom I
have bought with my money." But they hearkened not to his speech and taking her, carried her off to the Commander of the Faithful..Sindbad the
Sailor and Hindbad the Porter.? ? ? ? ? Would we may live together and when we come to die, God grant the death-sleep bring me within her tomb
to lie!.? ? ? ? ? h. The Drop of Honey dlxxxii.? ? ? ? ? b. Story of the Enchanted Youth vii 3. The Porter and the Three Ladies of Baghdad ix.When
the king heard his speech, he turned to him and said, "It is grievous to me, O vizier of good counsel." And he told him that the [other] sages
testified [to the correctness of their fellow's interpretation of the dream]; whereupon Er Rehwan sighed and knew that the king went in fear of him;
but he showed him fortitude and said to him, "God assain the king! My counsel is that the king accomplish his commandment and execute his
ordinance, for that needs must death be and it is liefer to me that I die, oppressed, than that I die, an oppressor. But, if the king see fit to defer the
putting of me to death till the morrow and will pass this night with me and take leave of me, when the morrow cometh, the king shall do what he
will.".? ? ? ? ? But now unto me of my loves accomplished are joyance and cheer And those whom I cherish my soul with the wine of contentment
regale..? ? ? ? ? When love-longing for her sweet sake I took upon myself, The railers flocked to me anon, on blame and chiding bent;.? ? ? ? ? d.
The Fourth Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor.89. Mesrour and Ibn el Caribi cccxcix.The Fifth Day.?THE NINTH OFFICER'S STORY..42. Er Reshid
and the Barmecides dlxvii.Weaver who became a Physician by his Wife's Commandment, The ii. 21..NOUREDDIN ALI OF DAMASCUS AND
THE DAMSEL SITT EL MILAH. (1).Then they told the damsel, who came forth and looked upon him and knew him not. But he knew her; so he
bowed his head and wept. She was moved to compassion for him and gave him somewhat and returned to her place, whilst the youth returned with
the stewardess to the chamberlain and told him that she was in the king's house, whereat he was chagrined and said, 'By Allah, I will assuredly
contrive a device for her and deliver her!' Whereupon the youth kissed his hands and feet. Then he turned to the old woman and bade her change
her apparel and her favour. Now this old woman was goodly of speech and nimble of wit; so he gave her costly and delicious perfumes and said to
her, 'Get thee to the king's slave girls and sell them these [perfumes] and make thy way to the damsel and question her if she desire her master or
not.' So the old woman went out and making her way to the palace, went in to the damsel and drew near her and recited the following verses:.? ? ? ?
? But now hath Allah from my heart blotted the love of thee, After for constancy I'd grown a name of wonderment..? ? ? ? ? Yea, they'd join me in
pouring forth tears and help me my woes to lament, And like unto me they'd become all wasted and tortured and pale..Accordingly, the trooper
bought him a house near at hand and made therein an underground passage communicating with his mistress's house. When he had accomplished
his affair, the wife bespoke her husband as her lover had lessoned her and he went out to go to the trooper's house, but turned back by the way,
whereupon quoth she to him, 'By Allah, go forthright, for that my sister asketh of thee.' So the dolt of a fuller went out and made for the trooper's
house, whilst his wife forewent him thither by the secret passage, and going up, sat down beside her lover. Presently, the fuller entered and saluted
the trooper and his [supposed] wife and was confounded at the coincidence of the case. (230) Then doubt betided him and he returned in haste to
his dwelling; but she forewent him by the underground passage to her chamber and donning her wonted clothes, sat [waiting] for him and said to
him, 'Did I not bid thee go to my sister and salute her husband and make friends with them?' Quoth he, 'I did this, but I misdoubted of my affair,
when I saw his wife.' And she said, 'Did I not tell thee that she resembleth me and I her, and there is nought to distinguish between us but our
clothes? Go back to her.'.A certain singing-woman was fair of favour and high in repute, and it befell one day that she went out apleasuring. As she
sat, (133) behold, a man lopped of the hand stopped to beg of her, and he entered in at the door. Then he touched her with his stump, saying,
"Charity, for the love of God!" but she answered, "God open [on thee the gate of subsistence]!" and reviled him. Some days after this, there came to
her a messenger and gave her the hire of her going forth. (134) So she took with her a handmaid and an accompanyist; (135) and when she came to
the appointed place, the messenger brought her into a long passage, at the end whereof was a saloon. So (quoth she) we entered and found none
therein, but saw the [place made ready for an] entertainment with candles and wine and dessert, and in another place we saw food and in a third
beds..When the queen heard the last of the talk, she said to the cook, 'The judgment between you shall not be but in accordance with justice.' Then
she dismissed all those who were present and turning to her brother, said to him, 'Indeed thy soothfastness is established with me and the truth of
thy speech, and praised be God who hath brought about union between thee and thy wife! So now begone with her to thy country and leave
[seeking] thy sister Selma and depart in peace.' But Selim answered, saying, 'By Allah, by the virtue of the All-knowing King, I will not turn back
from seeking my sister till I die or find her, if it please God the Most High!' Then he called his sister to mind and broke out with the following
verses from a heart endolored, afflicted, disappointed, saying:.When the king saw this, he cried out and his wife wept in the ship and offered to cast
herself into the sea; but the Magian bade the sailors lay hands on her. So they seized her and it was but a little while ere the night darkened and the
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ship disappeared from the king's eyes; whereupon he swooned away for excess of weeping and lamentation and passed his night bewailing his wife
and children..(When Shehriyar heard this, he said in himself, 'By Allah, I have indeed been reckless in the slaying of women and girls, and praised
be God who hath occupied me with this damsel from the slaughter of souls, for that the slaughter of souls is a grave [matter!] By Allah, if Shah
Bekht spare the vizier, I will assuredly spare Shehrzad!' Then he gave ear to the story and heard her say to her sister:).The news came to the rest of
the kings; so they [flew after him and] overtaking him, found him full of trouble and fear, with fire issuing from his nostrils, and said to him, 'O
Sheikh Aboultawaif, what is to do?' Quoth he, 'Know that Meimoun hath carried off Tuhfeh from my palace and outraged mine honour.' When they
heard this, they said, 'There is no power and no virtue but in God the Most High, the Supreme! By Allah, he hath ventured upon a grave matter and
indeed he destroyeth himself and his people!' Then the Sheikh Iblis gave not over flying till he fell in with the tribes of the Jinn, and there gathered
themselves together unto him much people, none may tell the tale of them save God the Most High. So they came to the Fortress of Copper and the
Citadel of Lead, (238) and the people of the strongholds saw the tribes of the Jinn issuing from every steep mountain-pass and said, 'What is to do?'
Then Iblis went in to King Es Shisban and acquainted him with that which had befallen, whereupon quoth he, 'May God destroy Meimoun and his
folk! He thinketh to possess Tuhfeh, and she is become queen of the Jinn! But have patience till we contrive that which befitteth in the matter of
Tuhfeh.' Quoth Iblis, 'And what befitteth it to do?' And Es Shisban said, *We will fall upon him and slay him and his people with the sword.'.On
like wise, O king," continued the youth, "whilst fortune was favourable to me, all that I did came to good; but now that it is grown contrary to me,
everything turneth against me.".When the appointed day arrived, En Numan sent for Sherik and said to him, "Verily the first part of this day is
past." And Sherik answered, "The king hath no recourse against me till it be eventide." When it evened, there appeared one afar off and En Numan
fell to looking upon him and on Sherik, and the latter said to him, "Thou hast no right over me till yonder fellow come, for belike he is my man."
As he spoke, up came the Tai in haste and En Numan said "By Allah, never saw I [any] more generous than you two! I know not whether of you is
the more generous, this one who became warrant for thee in [danger of] death or thou who returnest unto slaughter." Then said he to Sherik, "What
prompted thee to become warrant for him, knowing that it was death?" And he said, "[I did this] lest it be said, 'Generosity hath departed from
viziers.'" Then said En Numan to the Tai, "And thou, what prompted thee to return, knowing that therein was death and thine own destruction?"
Quoth the Arab, "[I did this] lest it be said, 'Fidelity hath departed from the folk.'" And En Numan said, "By Allah, I will be the third of you, (173)
lest it be said, 'Clemency hath departed from kings.'" So he pardoned him and bade abolish the day of ill-omen; whereupon the Arab recited the
following verses:.24. The Ten Viziers; or the History of King Azad- bekht and his Son ccccxxxv.? ? ? ? ? Mohammed, then, I do confess, God's
chosen prophet is, And every man requited is for that which he doth say..Now there remained one after her; so we took her and drowned her and
the eunuchs went away, whilst we dropped down the river with the boat till we came to the mouth of the canal, where I saw my mistress awaiting
me. So we took her up into the boat and returned to our pavilion on Er Rauzeh. Then I rewarded the boatman and he took his boat and went away;
whereupon quoth she to me, "Thou art indeed a friend in need." (189) And I abode with her some days; but the shock wrought upon her so that she
sickened and fell to wasting away and redoubled in languishment and weakness till she died. I mourned for her with an exceeding mourning and
buried her; after which I removed all that was in the pavilion to my own house [and abandoned the former]..? ? ? ? ? j. The Two Kings
dccccix.Now over against the place in question was a host of enemies, hard of heart, and in this he purposed the youth's slaughter. So he bade bring
him forth of the underground dungeon and caused him draw near to him and saw his case. Then he bestowed on him a dress of honour and the folk
rejoiced in this. Moreover, he tied him an ensign (134) and giving him a numerous army, despatched him to the region aforesaid, whither all who
went were still slain or made prisoners. So Melik Shah betook himself thither with his army and when it was one of the days, behold, the enemy
fell in upon them in the night; whereupon some of his men fled and the rest the enemy took; and they took Melik Shah also and cast him into an
underground dungeon, with a company of his men. There he abode a whole year in evil plight, whilst his fellows mourned over his beauty and
grace..? ? ? ? ? By God, how pleasant was the night we passed, with him for third! Muslim and Jew and Nazarene, we sported till the day..Then he
girt his middle with a handkerchief and entering, saluted the young merchant, who said to him, 'Where hast thou been?' Quoth he, 'I have done
thine errands;' and the youth said, 'Go and eat and come hither and drink.' So he went away, as he bade him, and ate. Then he washed and returning
to the saloon, sat down on the carpet and fell to talking with them; whereupon the young merchant's heart was comforted and his breast dilated and
he addressed himself to joyance. They abode in the most delightsome life and the most abounding pleasance till a third part of the night was past,
when the master of the house arose and spreading them a bed, invited them to lie down. So they lay down and the youth abode on wake, pondering
their affair, till daybreak, when the woman awoke and said to her companion, 'I wish to go.' So he bade her farewell and she departed; whereupon
the master of the house followed her with a purse of money and gave it to her, saying, 'Blame not my master,' and made his excuse to her for the
young merchant..?THE FIRST OFFICER'S STORY..? ? ? ? ? And when I long to look upon thy face, My life is perished with desire
straightway..Mariyeh, El Abbas and, iii. 53..58. The Lovers of the Benou Udhreh (232) dcxlvi.41. Jaafer ben Yehya (229) and the Man who forged
a Letter in his Name dlxvi.Then she charged her husband keep watch over the thief, till she should return, and repairing to his wife, acquainted her
with his case and told her that her husband the thief had been taken and had compounded for his release, at the price of seven hundred dirhems, and
named to her the token. So she gave her the money and she took it and returned to her house. By this time, the dawn had broken; so she let the thief
go his way, and when he went out, she said to him, 'O my dear one, when shall I see thee come and take the treasure?' 'O indebted one,' answered
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he, 'when thou needest other seven hundred dirhems, wherewithal to amend thy case and that of thy children and to discharge thy debts.' And he
went out, hardly believing in his deliverance from her. Nor," added the vizier, "is this more extraordinary than the story of the three men and our
Lord Jesus.".? ? ? ? ? g. The Crows and the Hawk dcxiii.? ? ? ? ? Your coming to-me-ward, indeed, with "Welcome! fair welcome!" I hail. Your
sight to me gladness doth bring and banisheth sorrow and bale;.Presently up came the kings of the Jinn from every side and kissed the earth before
the queen and stood in her service; and she thanked them for this, but stirred not for one of them. Then came the Sheikh Aboultawaif Iblis (God
curse him!) and kissed the earth before her, saying, 'O my lady, may I not be bereft of these steps!' (229) O Sheikh Aboultawalf,' answered she, 'it
behoveth thee to thank the bounty of the Lady Tuhfeh, who was the cause of my coming.' 'True,' answered he and kissed the earth. Then the queen
fared on [towards the palace] and there [arose and] alighted upon the trees an hundred thousand birds of various colours. Quoth Tuhfeh, 'How many
are these birds!' And Queen Wekhimeh said to her, 'Know, O my sister, that this queen is called Queen Es Shuhba and that she is queen over all the
Jinn from East to West. These birds that thou seest are of her troops, and except they came in this shape, the earth would not contain them. Indeed,
they came forth with her and are present with her presence at this circumcision. She will give thee after the measure of that which hath betided thee
(230) from the first of the festival to the last thereof; and indeed she honoureth us all with her presence.'.Therewithal Sindbad the Sailor bestowed
largesse upon him and made him his boon-companion, and he abode, leaving him not night or day, to the last of their lives. Praise be to God the
Glorious, the Omnipotent, the Strong, the Exalted of estate, Creator of heaven and earth and land and sea, to whom belongeth glorification! Amen.
Amen. Praise be to God, the Lord of the Worlds! Amen.
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